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Upcoming Meetings
& Events

• Friday, October 14
7:30 pm
General Meeting- Youth Night
Speaker: Al Lo

• Wednesday, October 19
7:30 pm
Board Meeting
RM. 7

• Sunday, October 23
5 pm
32nd Annual Banquet
Blue Pheasant Restaurant
22100 Stevens Creek Blvd.
Cupertino

• Wednesday, November 11
7:30 pm
General Meeting
Speaker: OPEN!!

Cupertino Coin Club meets at 
St Joseph of Cupertino Catholic 
Church in the Community 
Center. The church is located 
at 10110 North DeAnza Blvd. 
in Cupertino. Meetings feature 
an auction, show & tell, speaker 
or presentation, and a drawing. 
Refreshments are served. 

Guests & youth are welcome!!

 

SEPTEMBERFEST!
     Our SeptemberFest was a big hit. We were bumped from our 
regular room into the much larger gymnasium and had to make 
do with folding chairs after the plush luxuriouness of the green 
padded chairs. On the plus side though, everyone got to eat at a 
table! We dined on Togo’s sandwiches, chips, salads, and desserts. 
Thanks to those who brought something to share or helped with 
the evening including: Pearl and Al Lo, Greg J., Linda and Jerome 
R., Allison Paker,  Bill Sh., Fred D., Alex & Suzy T., Granville G. V, 
Griffin & Robin G., Matthew M., and Keith S.

October is Youth Night!
     Our October meeting on Friday will feature our annual Youth 
Night where Youth President Granville G. will wield the mighty 
gavel and lead the meeting. Our speaker will be Al Lo on ANA 
for Kids.
     Youth are always encouraged to attend our meetings, especially 
Youth Night. Youth can bring their classmates and friends. Adult 
members can bring their kids and grandkids. Remember, any 
youth that participates in Show and Tell gets a prize and youth also 
get to participate in the Youth Only Auction during breaktime.

Our Banquet is October 23
     Our 32nd Annual Banquet is Sunday, October 23 at the Blue 
Pheasant Restaurant in Cupertino. Social hour is at 5 and dinner 
is at 6 pm. Entree choices are: Pasta Primavera, Silician Chicken, 
Broiled Salmon, and Prime Rib. All dinners include salad, potato 
or rice, vegetables, bread, and dessert. All meals are $28 for 
members and one guest. 
     Fun times at the banquet will include the awarding of the 
Presidential awards and several rounds of BINGO called by the 
renowned BINGO calling duo of Paker & Kooij. Be sure to get 
your reservation form in by October 14. Please include a check 
with your reservation form and mail to the P.O. Box on the form 
or give to Banquet Chair Gary at the next meeting. The reservation 

form is included with this newsletter.



Prices from
October 9, 2016

Gold: $1257.00/troy ounce
Silver: $17.67/troy ounce
Platinum: $968.00/troy ounce
Palladium: $675.00/troy ounce
Copper: $2.1566/pound
Australian dollar=US$0.7603
Canadian dollar=US$0.7553
British pound=US$1.2429
Euro=US$1.1198
Swiss franc=US$1.0228
100 Japanese yen=US$0.97
10 Mexican pesos=US$0.527

Upcoming Mint 
Releases!

• October 3- Theodore Roosevelt 
National Park 2016 Quarter 
3-Coin Set
• October 6- Theodore Roosevelt 
National Park 2016 Uncirculated 
Five Ounce Silver Quarter
• October 11- 2016 Coin & 
Chronicles Set- Ronald Reagan
• November 14- Fort Moultrie 
(Fort Sumter National 
Monument) 2016 Rolls & Bags
• November 17- Walking Liberty 
2016 Centennial Gold Coin
• November 22- America 
the Beautiful Quarters 2016 
Circulating Coin Set

Dates are subject to change

Show and Tell

     Our Show and Tell was discussed at the last Board Meeting. 
Show and Tell is popular because many people like to share a 
special item they’ve found recently at a coin show or rediscovered 
in their own collection. We sometimes run into a problem though 
when members bring too many items to show at one time or take 
a very long time talking about their items. After discussion at the 
Board Meeting, it was decided that Show and Tell presenters will 
be limited to one item or one set of items (like four elongates from 
a recent vacation would be okay) and talk time is limited to two 
minutes. If you have something that you would like to talk longer 
about, that may be a perfect subject for a presentation. Also, please 
sign up before the meeting begins as Historian Harold W. will no 
longer be asking if anyone else wants to share after those who have  

signed up have presented.

Medals are Available!

     Our 2017 medals are available for order. An order form is 
included with this newsletter. Silver medals are $25 each. Golden 
Bronze & Antique Bronze medals are $8 each and include two 
drawing tickets to our show in February. For every 5 bronze 
medals you purchase, you will receive a copper medal. Be sure to 
order your medals early to ensure that they do not run out. Medal 
sales are a great fundraiser for our club so buy today!

Dues were Due April 1!
     Dues are now due for 2016! Now that the new year is here, dues 
for 2016 are past due. Remember our dues help pay for fun events 
like the Annual Banquet and July’s Hot Dog & Polish Night so it’s 
important to stay current. Dues are only $5 for adults and $1 for 
youth. To pay your dues, please see Membership Chair Al Lo.

Happy Birthday!
     Happy birthday cheers go to our October birthday members. 
Happy Birthday, Briita E., Steven J., Ralph K., Lucy M. L., Pearl L., 
John Sa., Matthew W., and Evan C.!!!!
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Recap of the September 16, 2016 General Meeting
by: Lyle Okamoto

• Due to a scheduling issue, our 
September General Meeting was 
changed from our usual second 
Friday to the third Friday, 
September 16.  Additionally, we 
were moved from our regular 
community room venue to the 
gym.
• Club President Greg J. called 
our meeting to order at 7:00 
p.m.  Greg welcomed everyone 
to our SeptemberFest meeting.  
Food!  There were 47 people 
in attendance, including six 
youths.
• Pearl and Al Lo brought our 
Togo’s sandwiches.  Greg J. 
brought sodas, apple juice, and 
cran-rasberry juice.  Linda and 
Jerome R. brought a beautiful 
tossed green salad.  Allison 
Paker brought delicious 
homemade cupcakes.  Bill Sh. 
brought ice cream.  Fred D. 
brought ice.  Keith S. brought 
our two club display cases.
• President Greg J. called our 
meeting back to order at 7:38 
p.m.
• Ken B. expertly conducted our 
club auction, and Granville G., 
Alex Tr., and Matthew M. were 
our youth runners.
• Matthew W. drew our winning 
Buyer’s Prize ticket.
Buyer’s Prize:  Griffin G. (1794 
Flowing Hair 0.999 fine 1-oz. 
copper medal)
• President Greg J. asked if we 
had any guests or long-time 

members who had returned.  
Member Charlie C. was in 
attendance.  Member Steve 
H. and his wife were also in 
attendance.  Steve will become a 
CCC Life Member in 2017.
• President Greg J. thanked 
everyone for helping out at Scott 
G.’s CoinExpo on August 26-28, 
2016.  There was a big round of 
applause for our helpers.
• Announcements followed.  
Lyle Okamoto announced 
the upcoming coin shows, 
including  NCNA 3rd Annual 
California Educational Seminar 
on Saturday, September 17, 
2016, at the Vallejo Naval and 
Historical Museum, 734 Marin 
Street, Vallejo; Livermore Valley 
Coin Club 6th Annual Fall Coin 
Show on Sunday, September 
18, 2016, at the Elks Lodge, 940 
Larkspur Drive, Livermore; 
Sacramento Valley Coin Club 
59th Anniversary Fall Show on 
Friday and Saturday, September 
30 and October 1, 2016, at The 
Four Points by Sheraton, 4900 
Duckhorn Drive, Sacramento; 
and Diablo Numismatic 
Society Contra Costa Coins & 
Collectibles Show on Friday 
through Sunday, October 7-9, 
2016, at the Elks Lodge, 1475 
Creekside Drive, Walnut Creek.
• President Greg J. presented 
youth member Matthew 
M. with his official CCC 
membership card.  Granville G. 

IV was not present to receive his 
official CCC membership card 
in person.
• Steve H.’s wife drew our 
winning Attendance Prize 
ticket.
Attendance Prize:  Suzy Tr. 
(Franklin Mint History of the 
United States medals)
• We wished Happy Birthday 
to our September birthday 
members.  Fred D., Tom K., 
Bill Sh., and Alexia R. were in 
attendance.
     Emile M. picked 3 (of 4).
Birthday Prize:  Alexia R. (2016 
Year of the Monkey 0.999 fine 
1-oz. copper medal)
  • Harold W. introduced Show 
and Tell.  There were nineteen 
presenters, including:
a) Greg J.- Budapest 500 florint 
note
b) Martha D.- Smithsonian 
Pattern double eagle
c) Robert H.- Coinstar finds
d) Keith S.- 1878-S Seated 
Liberty half
e) Harold W.- Series 1862 $1 
Legal Tender Note, Fr-17a
f) Gary- Richard I silver penny 
(1189-1199), NGC
g) Ken B.- U.S. Government 
thrift card (1918)
h) Matthew W.- Switzerland 
coin
i) Matthew M.- Buffalo nickel
j) Howard W.- August 
acquisitions
k) Ed S.- 1802 Bust dollar, 
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Board Meeting Minutes from September 21, 2016
by: Lyle Okamoto

Henry III silver penny
l) Alex Tr.- Mexico coins
m) Suzy Tr.- periodic table of 
coin elements
n) Griffin G.- Utah sales tax 
token and 2 coins
o) Granville G.- Canada, 1980, 
dollar
p) Al Lo- 2016 Standing Liberty 
gold quarter ounce
q) Emile M.- 1806 Draped Bust 
half cent, stemless
r) Charles C.- $20 movie money, 
Our Lady of Peace religious 
medal
s) Lyle Okamoto- Atoms for 
Peace religious medal
• For their participation in 
Show and Tell, youth members 
Matthew W. received an 

Australia, 2002, 50 cents, 
windmill; Matthew M. received 
a Canada $1 banknote, Unc.; 
Alex Tr. received an Indian 
Head cent copper round; Griffin 
G. received a Liberty Head 
copper round; and Granville G. 
received a 1969-D Kennedy half.
• Fred D. drew our winning 
Show and Tell Prize ticket.
Show and Tell Prize:  Harold W. 
(1836 Seated Liberty 0.999 fine 
1-oz. copper medal)
• A break was called.  During 
the break, Martha D. sold 
drawing tickets on behalf of our 
club.  Six youths participated in 
our Youth Drawing.
• Old Business:  none
• New Business:  none (We did 

not need to re-arrange the tables 
and chairs this month.)
• Drawing Time.  Greg J. drew 
our first two winning tickets.  
The first ticket drawn was 
buried beneath the Grand Prize.
1.  Madison N.-L.
2.  Martha D.
3.  Al Lo
4.  Emile M.
5.  Joe M.
6.  Al Lo
7.  Harold W.
Grand Prize:  Al Lo (2015-(W) 
silver Eagle, FIRST STRIKE, 
PCGS MS-69)
• Our meeting adjourned at 9:39 
p.m.

President:  Greg J.
Junior President:  Granville G.
Vice President:  Emile M.
Treasurer:  Gary
Recording Secretary:  Lyle 
Okamoto
Corresponding Secretary:  Al Lo
Historian:  Harold W.
Board Members (6):  Martha 
D., Fred D., Steve Kooij, Allison 
Paker, Suzy T., and Howard W.

• Club President Greg J. called 
our board meeting to order 
at 7:31 p.m.  Greg welcomed 
everyone to our September 
board meeting.  There were 
thirteen board members and no 
guests present.
• Recording Secretary Lyle 
Okamoto reported nothing new.

• Corresponding Secretary Al 
Lo received the usual magazines 
and newsletters, two checks 
for bourse applications, NCNA 
ballot, and coin show flyers.
• Treasurer Gary handed out the 
Treasurer’s Report.  All is well.
• Historian Harold W. took ten 
photos at Scott G.’s CoinExpo 
and gave them to Suzy T. to 
place on Facebook.  We had 
one new Like (from Scott G.?).  
Harold donated $12.22 in stamps 
to Allison Paker to use for our 
newsletter mailings.
• Curator Gary reported nothing 
new.
• Program Chair Emile 
M. reported a successful 
SeptemberFest.
Friday, October 14, 2016, will 

be Youth Night and Al Lo will 
speak on “ANA for Kids.”
Friday, November 11, 2016, is 
open.
Friday, December 16, 2016, will 
be Togo’s Night (one week later 
than usual).
Friday, January 13, 2017, is open.
Friday, February 10, 2017, 
Harold W. will speak on 
“National Banknotes.”
• Membership Chair Al Lo 
reported nothing new.  Al 
received $20 from Martha and 
Fred D.  Martha and Fred are 
now paid-up Life Members.
• Coin Press Editor Allison 
Paker received $12.22 in stamps 
from Harold Woron.
• Webmaster Steve Kooij 
reported that our website had 



6141 hits.  Our webhosting 
contract with GoDaddy expires 
on October 17, 2016.  Ray N. 
donated the webhosting fees 
to our club two years ago.  A 
discussion about renewing for 
one year with GoDaddy ensued.  
Al Lo will use his PayPal account 
to pay the webhosting fee.
• Youth Advisor Gary reported 
that six youths were in 
attendance at our September 
2016 general meeting.  There 
were two rounds of Youth 
Drawings.  Five youths 
participated in Show and Tell.
• Banquet Chair Gary 
announced that our CCC 32nd 
Annual Awards Banquet will 
be Sunday, October 23, 2016, at 
the Blue Pheasant Restaurant, 
22100 Stevens Creek Boulevard, 
Cupertino.  Festivities will 
start at 5:00 p.m.  Dinner will 
commence at 6:00 p.m.  Twenty 
people signed up so far.  Gary 
expected another twenty people 
to sign up.  Friday, October 14, 
2016, is the due date for banquet 
sign-ups.  Grace A., who joined 
in 2001, will be a 15-year Life 

Member.  Her son Parker joined 
in 2011.
• It was too early for a 
Nominations Committee report.
• Medals Chair Gary reported 
that we have our medals.  The 
brilliant bronze and oxidized 
bronze medals are $5 each or 2 
for $8.  The silver medals are $25 
each.  The final mintages are:
     165 brilliant bronze
     165 oxidized bronze
      70 silver
      65 bright copper
• Old Business:  Scott G. received 
the CCC T-shirt that we voted to 
award to him.
• New Business:  Greg J. said to 
keep Show and Tell down to 2-3 
minutes per person.  Harold W. 
moved to keep Show and Tell 
limited to one item, or more 
items if related, and a maximum 
time of two minutes.  Martha 
D. seconded.  Fred D. objected, 
everyone else voted in favor.  The 
motion passed.  Harold W. will 
no longer ask for anyone who 
would like to share; you must 
sign up beforehand.
     Fred D. expressed concern 

over Betty H. and Dan Br. 
who missed the last couple of 
meetings.  Fred moved to give 
Betty and Dan CCC T-shirts.  
Martha D. seconded.  The 
motion passed unanimously.
     Al Lo brought up the NCNA 
ballot.  NCNA Bylaws requires 
that a ballot be mailed out even 
though there are no contested 
offices.  We decided to save a 
stamp and take no action.
• Show Business:  Al Lo mailed 
out five prizes from Scott 
G.’s CoinExpo drawing.  Al 
gave Treasurer Gary a bill for 
shipping.
     A discussion about our club 
display cases ensued.
     For our 2017 CCC Show, Al 
handed out bourse applications 
at Scott G.’s CoinExpo which 
yielded two checks for tables.  
Al emailed out other bourse 
applications.  Al said that last 
year we had a sold-out show; 
we’ll try to do the same again.
• Gary moved to adjourn.  
Everyone seconded.  Our board 
meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.
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UPCOMING COIN SHOWS!
OCTOBER

• Delta Coin Club’s 52nd Annual 
Coin Show
Saturday, October 15  10-6
Sunday, October 16  10-4
Eagle’s Hall
1492 Bourbon St., Stockton

NOVEMBER
• Peninsula Coin Club’s 37th 
Annual Coins & Collectibles 
Show
Sunday, November 6  10-5
Napredak Hall
770 Montague Expwy., San Jose
Gold & silver coin drawing!

• Sunnyvale Coin Show
Friday, November 11  10-6
Saturday, November 12  10-5
Domain Hotel
1085 E. El Camino Real, Sunnyvale
$3 admission; good for both days
$1 off with flier




